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KEY DATES NEXT WEEK 

• Monday 2nd October 2023 

- Harvest food donations start coming into classrooms 

- Ambassador presentations 

• Tuesday 3rd October 2023  10.30am-4.20pm - Music Festival at Epsom College. Selected 

Choir Members invited and to wear  the winter (shirt and tie) uniform. 

• Tuesday 3rd October 2023 9.30am - 11.30am - Positive Parenting Workshop.  Parents 

welcome.  Sign up on link 

• Wednesday 4th October 2023 



- A team football fixture 3.30-5.10pm. Players have been invited on SPOND. 

Supporters via the alleyway. 

- No netball training today. 

• Thursday 5th October 2023 - 3.30-4.30pm - Football training starts for A, B and Girls squad.  

Click Here1 for Upcoming Events 

Click here2 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar 

HEAD'S UPDATE 

 

Looking at Secondary Schools?: The dates are out for open days at many local schools. For Years 5 

and 6 this is often the time your child gets to see the schools in person and you can get a feel for the 

school first hand. Please make sure you let the school know as we will mark them as 

offsite/educational and this is an authorised morning or afternoon. 

Cross Country: Another exciting cross country event this afternoon and the children were very 

excited. well done to all those children who did so well and completed the course. Details below. My 

thanks to Mr Sellars (Sports coach) and Miss Day (PE/Games lead) for organising this popular autumn 

event.  

Safer Routes Top School- Removal of Dead Trees: As part of making the route to school safer I have 

been working with our WFJS Residents' Group to campaign to get the dead and dying trees removed 

from the verges beside the foot paths. We have discussed and worked with local councillors to 

identify and plan removal of the dead trees so that they are no longer a danger. In addition to this, 

we are looking to offer new trees for residents to replace them via a group called the Tree Advisory 

Board. There is still currently a £25 admin charge and it all gets very technical, however, it is looking 

hopeful to be a free and simpler process in the near future. Details to follow. 

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 



Parent Questionnaire Feedback and Response: 
Children Enjoying School:  The parent questionnaire asked if children enjoyed coming to school. The 

response was positive with 81.1% agreeing/strongly agreeing to this  - although we would like this to 

be higher. Many education researchers state Covid times may have effected attitudes to school 

however if your child is genuinely unhappy in school then please do let your child's  teacher know via 

an email to the office. The lessons are lively and fun and with more drama and outdoor learning 

lessons continue to be exciting and interactive. we also have significant levels of pastoral support in 

place including ELSA, Rufus the Reading Dog and our therapy guinea pigs. 

Children Feeling Safe in School: A very strong 96.2% of parents said their children feel safe in school 

with 2% indifferent and 2% disagreeing. I would strongly recommend talking to us if you believe your 

child ever reports feeling unsafe in school. We still have a plethora of school systems in place to 

ensure safety and safeguarding with Ofsted described our safeguarding as "top notch". Please 

continue to encourage your child to use the school systems to ensure their safety and happiness 

including taking to an adult, posting in the mood Box, using Peer mentors if support is needed. Our 

Anti-Bullying Weeks and Wellbeing Weeks have had an excellent impact on how the children feel and 

with helping the children developing the strategies to cope with low level conflict and any repeated 

incidents of unkindness 

THIS WEEK 

Inter-House Cross Country Competition 
Congratulations to all those who took part in the Inter-House Cross Country and thank you to all the 

parents/carers who came along to give their support and encouragement.   

The results were as follows:- 

• Lower School Girls - 1st - Peggy K, 2nd Alma C, 3rd Alice M, and 4th Annabel H 

• Lower School Boys - 1st Lucas E, 2nd Louis L, 3rd Lockie, 4th Louis H 

• Upper School Girls - 1st Edie K, 2nd Heidi L, 3rd Naomi Wr, and 4th Ivy MR 

• Upper School Boys - 1st Kasper & Ben (with an exciting photo finish joint first), 2nd James K 

and 3rd Edgar C 

The top 4 boys and 4 girls in the upper school (Year 5 or 6) have been selected to attend the District 

Cross Country Tournament at Sutton Grammar Sports Ground on the 11th October from 3.30pm to 

4.45pm. Parents will need to collect their participating children up early and arrange their own 

transport to and from the event. An email with Google form link has been sent out to all those 

chosen to take part. 



 

Celebrating World Languages 
Fantastic to see so many children in their traditional costumes to celebrate their language and 

heritage. Thanks so much to the parents/carers who came in to talk about their country of origin and 

explain a little bit about their language and their culture  -  Mrs Cohen, Mrs Watanbe, Mrs 

Hernandez, Mr Cadieu and Mrs Hu. 

 



 

 

Wallace Fields Junior Football Teams Selected 
Mr Sellars was very impressed with the turn out for football team trials and the competition was very 

tough.  He will keep a note of those who missed out and will let them know if a Development team is 

possible in the future and year 5 children will get a chance to try out again in year 6.  

In the meantime only team A, B & the girls team can attend squad training and parents have been 

contacted with a link to sign up to Spond for team communications.  

Click here 3for our Football team page on our website which lists the whole team lists and match 

reports. 

We have an A Team friendly home match fixture with Cuddington Croft on Wednesday 4th October 

2023 15:30 get changed and warm up with kick off at 16:00  and finished by 17:10.  It is being held at 

WFJS top field so please could spectators enter via the gate in the alley way. Please let Mr Sellars 

know if you are able to attend by responding to the invite as soon as possible.  

WFJS Netball Team Selected 
All those who attended the netball trial will be able to attend training on Wednesdays and Mr Sellars 

will decide on an A and B team.  Next week there is no netball training due to a football fixture.  A 

SPOND link will be sent out for Mr Sellars to communicate with players on fixtures and cancellations 

due to weather etc. We will also confirm when netball training will start via SPOND. 

 
3https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/sports/football-team 



Stars of the Week 
http://twitter.com/statuses/1707692767311278559 

NEXT WEEK 

Need Some Parenting Support and Ideas? Come to the Positive Parenting 

Workshop. 
Lesley Lane is our Senior Family Co-ordinator from Home Start who has kindly agreed to come back 

into Wallace Fields Junior School to hold another popular parenting workshop on positive 

parenting.  It is on Tuesday 3rd October from 9.30am to 11.30am.  All parents and carers are 

welcome. If you are unable to attend then we will publish information and handouts in the Wallace 

Fields Junior School Newsletter.  Please click here4 to sign up so we know how many will be 

attending, 

Harvest at WFJS 

 

Harvest Festival is a celebration of the food grown on the land. Food donations enable us to give 

back to those most in need in our local community and we all can play a part in fighting food 

inequality. Last year, we raised a whole car load full of food donations thanks to our kind and 

generous community! We were so impressed and grateful. 

Please do not include perishables and please ensure the “use by" dates are up to Spring 2024. How 

about items such as small tea, tinned salmon, pickles, chutney, small jars of jam or honey, biscuits or 

crackers?  

Starting Monday 2nd October 2023, we will encourage children to collect food donations in their 

classes until Monday 16th October 2023. (This is the closing date for donations). The class with the 

most donations will get a special treat (some Golden time).  

See the video below for more details; 

 
4https://forms.gle/kYU4CtFpX3DKFBnw5 



 

https://youtu.be/P9mo3wHnKIU 

Epsom College Music Festival - Tuesday 3rd October 2023 
The Wallace Fields Junior School Years 4, 5 and 6 choir members have been invited to Epsom College 

on Tuesday 3rd October to join other local schools for their annual Music Festival, led by the Director 

of Music, Mr Paul Johnson-Hyde. I know it will be a lovely day, the children will be taught some songs 

and how to be part of a large choir. There will then be a short concert for parents at the end of the 

day (please see invite below from Epsom College).  

On the day, children will be expected to come to school as normal but will just need to bring a water 

bottle and raincoat as Epsom College will be providing lunch. Thank you to all those parents who 

have volunteered to help walk to Epsom College and those who have agreed to stay for the day. 

So that we look smart for the concert please can all children wear winter uniform (with a shirt and 

tie) to school on this occasion. 

All those attending will have already completed a Google form confirming their child's attendance 

and confirming pick up arrangements either from the main entrance of Epsom College at 4.20pm or 

after watching the final performance (refreshments and show from 3.30pm). 

IMPORTANT 

Would You Like the Newsletter in a Different Language? 
We published the Wallace Fields Junior School Newsletter in Traditional Chinese to those parents 

who we have identified as being Chinese speaking.  If you would like to be included in this cohort, 

excluded from this or you would like us to translate into other languages please email the School 

Office on Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk5 confirming your name, child and which language. 

We will also produce the reports in the languages you have requested.  Thank you. 

 
5mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



500 Word Story competition 

 

500 Words, the UK’s most successful children’s writing competition is now open for submissions and 

will run till Friday 10th November. We would love for some of our amazing children to enter the 

competition and let us see some of their entries.  The two age categories are 5-7 year olds and 8-11 

year olds and children of all abilities are encouraged to enter. There are some amazing judges this 

year and it is once again supported by Her Majesty, The Queen. 

All the stories must be: 

• 500 words or less (the title is not included in the number) 

• be written by an individual not a group 

• be a child's original idea 

• be narrative - not rap or poetry  

• The stories must not: 

• give any personal data or details about the child 

• recount a historical event 

The stories are judged on the following criteria: 

• characterisation 

• plot 

• originality 

• language 

• enjoyment 

If you click here,6 you will find far more details, hints and tips about entering the competition - and 

we would love to see and read some - so please send in some entries to our English Lead, Mrs Crabb 

so that they can be displayed and celebrated in school. Good Luck! 

Lego Donations Requested 
Do you have any clean Lego in good condition that they no longer need or wish to tread on?  We are 

looking to possibly set up a Lego club and are looking for donations, particularly base boards, wheels, 

 
6https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words/about-500-words/zctk7v4 



axles and characters.  It is very expensive to buy new, so the children would be really grateful for any 

donations?  We really hope we can start this club soon and showcase our creations. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Interested in a Teaching Assistant Role at Wallace Fields Junior School? 
We have a need to increase our support team in our active and happy school. Do you have an 

interest in helping children develop their skills and abilities? Would you like some experience prior 

to applying for a teaching qualification? Are you looking to expand your skills working with 

children?  Click here7 to see the vacancy for a Teaching Assistant Role at WFJS and apply via Eteach. 

PTA 

 

 
7https://www.eteach.com/careers/wallacefields-jun-surrey/job/teaching-assistant-1371134/?lang=en-GB 



 

 



 

💥💥💥FIREWORKS NIGHT 💥💥💥 
Fireworks Night on Sunday 5th November 2023 to be held on the Wallace Fields Juniors Top Field 

with access via the infant school from 4.30pm.  Every year tickets sell out unbelievably quickly.  

General tickets are released at 8pm on Tuesday 10th October so set your alarm so you do not miss 

out.  

www.pta-events.co.uk/wfispta8 

We look forward to seeing you back on the field for another great night! 

WFIS & WFJS PTA                      

 
8http://www.pta-events.co.uk/wfispta 



PTA Annual General Meeting - Wednesday 11th October 2.45pm-3.00pm 

 



YEAR 3 

 

New Year 3 Science Club Launching 
Science Club will take place in 3D on Tuesday after school, 15:30 to 16:30, for 8 weeks starting 10th 

October; if the weather allows us, we will also have outdoor/messy/fun experiments. To cover the 

cost, a voluntary contribution of £15.00 per child will be used to buy the materials needed for the 

experiments. If your child would like to join, please email Mrs Hernandez by Tuesday 3rd October. 

The club will run if we have enough children joining the club; please note there are only 15 places 

available. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the club leader Lorena 

Hernandez Hernándezspanish.science@pobroadband.co.uk9 

 
9mailto:Hernándezspanish.science@pobroadband.co.uk 



YEAR 4 

 



YEAR 5 

 

YEAR 6 

Do you plan to attend any Secondary School Open Mornings? 
Please email the School Office at if your child is attending any secondary school open mornings with 

plenty of notice and return them to school after the visit.  Thank you. 



 

School Ambassadors 
Thank you to all the pupils who applied to be a school ambassador. The Senior Leadership Team are 

looking through all the responses and will announce the short listed pupils shortly.  The School 

Ambassador short listed pupils will present to all staff on Monday 2nd October 2023.  

The two ambassadors will hold high levels of responsibility and the pupils appointed will represent 

the school on public occasions. 

• They will lead and represent the student body at school wide functions, such as Open Days 

and Parents’ Evenings, meeting with and talking to adults and students 

• They will be expected to lead school wide tours for visitors and to answer questions as well 

as share the schools vision with visitors. 

• They will be required to chair one of the School Council meetings, expected to lead on 

meetings within this committee and liaise with the relevant members of SLT to discuss the 

ideas presented. 



• They will be expected to speak in front of parents and members of SLT, discussing your 

experiences and sharing the ideas of students in a formal manner.  

ONLINE SAFETY 

All children have now been given access to their Google Classrooms alongside a reminder of their 

Spelling Shed, TTRS and Mathletics passwords. Any new children to the school have been given new 

passwords and children in Year 4, 5 and 6 have the same passwords as previous years. In school, we 

often access these sites as well as use Kiddle as a child friendly internet search engine in our lessons.  

In our Computing lessons this half term, each class will discuss our Online Safety theme of Online 

Privacy. Year 3 have discussed why we have passwords, Year 4 have been describing strategies to 

keep information safe, Year 5 discussed what information should be kept private and how to do this 

safely and Year 6 have created action plans to guide us on how to keep information private and safe. 

We will be reinforcing this subject  



 



 

WELLBEING 

The Right Secondary School for SEN and Disabilities 
Are you having difficulty understanding Surrey's secondary schools? Are you trying to find the right 

secondary school in Surrey for a child with special educational needs and disabilities in Surrey.  

Please see the newsletter below. 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

CLUBS 

GLOBO KIDZ CAMP - Fun Outdoor Activities for Kids aged 5 - 14 
23rd - 27th October 2023 

Monday to Friday  

9:45am - 4pm (Early drop off from 8am & late pick up until 5:30pm available - please enquire) 

October half term special offer: £20 per day 

Tagging Games, Archery, Football, Netball, Rounders, Table Tennis, Basketball, Glow in the dark 

Dodgeball, Nerf Guns, Laser Tag and more... 

All our staff are highly qualified and experienced school teachers 

Book online via -  www.globokidzcamp.co.uk10 or alternatively email to 

book: globokidzcamp@outlook.com11 

Wraparound Care Provided by Junior Adventures Group - JAG! 
Junior Adventures Group Club (JAG) provides excellent wraparound care at Wallace Fields Junior 

School.  They run Breakfast Club from 7:30am until 8:40am and After School Club from 3:25pm until 

6:00pm. From September, a new part session 4.30pm -6.00pm has  been created for After School 

Club and is live on the JAG Magic Booking system (price is £11.00). This means your child can attend 

 
10http://www.globokidzcamp.co.uk 
11mailto:globokidzcamp@outlook.com 



a Wallace Fields Club and then join JAG at 4.30pm at the reduced price. This is from September 2023 

and available to juniors only. 

It would be very helpful if all parents could register on JAG 

https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/term-time/after-school-club/ even if they never use JAG 

during their time at WFJS. This would allow a late pick up in an emergency. JAG cannot take 

unregistered children due to them being under a different Ofsted registration. The office cannot look 

after a child beyond school day and those children who are regularly picked up late must register 

with JAG. 

 



General Reminders and News 

Making the Roads Safer 
If possible, please walk to school. Mr Findlay is always on duty to ensure the traffic remains calm and 

controlled. Drive slowly and respectfully and please park on one side of the road and not over the 

resident’s drives. Obviously, do not park on double yellow lines and please give way to avoid gridlock. 

Use the turning circle at the bottom of Dorling Drive to maintain the flow of traffic. Avoid three point 

turns in the road as this blocks and is dangerous to children and other pedestrians. Thank you for 

putting the children’s safety first. 

What Do I Wear On PE or Games Days? 
On the days children do PE or games, they must come in wearing their PE kit and remain in it all 

day.  PE kit is red shorts with the school logo, white t-shirt with the school logo, white socks and 

trainers.  When the weather is cold Winter PE kit includes black tracksuit bottoms and the school 

logo red sweatshirt as children will be too cold in shorts and t-shirt. Shorts can be worn underneath. 

They must have plimsolls in school, as well as wearing their trainers in case they get wet or muddy 

feet in the day and need to change. 

The days are as follows:- 

Year 3 – Monday and Tuesday 

Year 4 – Tuesday and Thursday 

Year 5 – Wednesday and Friday 

Year 6 – Monday and Thursday 

Please note that our uniform is not gender specific and the wearing of PE uniform on PE/games days 

means time saved from changing in and out of kit and there is more time to do sports, games and PE. 

Unauthorised Holiday 
If you take your children out of school without authority for 5 or more days (which do not have to be 

consecutive) , you are liable to receive a penalty notice. Currently the amount payable under a 

penalty notice is £60.00 per parent/carer per child if paid within 21 days.  Thereafter the amount 

increases to £120.00 if paid between 21 and 28 days. If the penalty notice remains unpaid after 28 

days, the Local Authority will consider a prosecution in the Magistrates Court. Please note that 

penalty notices are issued per parent/carer per child so a family of two parents and two children will 

receive 4 penalty notices. 

Surrey County Council is not responsible for authorising pupil absence and therefore cannot 

withdraw any Penalty Notice requests without the written permission of the Headteacher 

Stationery Reminder 
Your child must have the right stationery in class and if not this impacts on everyone, disturbing 

them!  Please ask your child to check if they need stationery.  Class teachers may send your child 

home with a slip indicating which stationery they need. Parents may provide their child with a little 

cash so that they can buy replacement stationery as necessary.  Children may purchase replacement 

whiteboard pens, glue sticks, pens and pencils at our stationery shop run by Year 6 prefects on 

Tuesday and Thursday break times (at the 4J window).   



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 



 

 



 


